
Peter Furst
238-240 Marcy Street
Portsmouth, NH 03801
207-608-0369

February 29, 2024

City of Portsmouth Historical District Commission
 
RE: 238 Marcy Street Request for Administrative Approval 

Dear Members of the Historical District Commission, 

This application requests administrative approval for the removal of a non-operational chimney situated 
on the northwest corner of the residence at 238 Marcy Street. A request for chimney repairs was 
initially made to A Merrie Sweepe Chimney Service of Greenland, NH. However, upon inspection, the 
cost estimator recommended the removal of this non-functioning chimney just below the roofline due 
to its deteriorated condition. 

The chimney in question lacks architectural significance and has ceased to fulfill its original purpose. 
Its deteriorated state is contributing to water damage within the residence. Therefore, its removal is 
deemed necessary for the preservation and maintenance of the property.

Accompanied with this letter are several photos of the chimney in question from various streetviews  as 
well as and the roof itself along with a letter of opinion from Bill McCarthy, Director of Field 
Operations, A Merrie Sweepe Chimney.



View of chimney from Marcy Street



View of chimney from South Ward Meetinghouse



Rooftop views of the chimney

 





Letter of Opinion from Bill McCarthy, Director of Field Operations, A Merrie Sweepe Chimney


